

**Idaho Criminal Justice Commission**  
**Missing and Murdered Indigent Persons (MMIP) Subcommittee**  
**Minutes**  
April 25, 2022

**Location:** Zoom Call    **Time:** 3:30 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.

**Mission Statement:** Research and identify current systems and resources dedicated to addressing and combating significant and unacceptable rates of missing & murdered Indigenous persons in the State of Idaho, and among members of Idaho tribes in neighboring states. Identify and seek to implement evidence-based strategies and community-centered practices not currently utilized in the state. Evaluate Idaho’s statutory scheme related to MMIP and, if necessary, propose legislation to address and support efforts to curb the current trend.

**Members Present:**

Daniel Chadwick, Chair, ICJC Public Member	Heather Cunningham, Idaho Council on Domestic Violence
Audrey Jim, Shoshone Bannock Tribe	Bernie LaSarte, Coeur d’Alene Tribe
Scott Sergeant, Kootenai County	Tai Simpson, Idaho Coalition Against Domestic Violence
Tanea Parmenter, ISP	Leotis McCormack, Nez Perce Tribal Police
Harold Scott Nez Perce Tribe, Chief of Police	

**Members Not Present:**

Kevin Dunton, Retired FBI	Rafael Gonzales, Acting U.S. Attorney
Karee Pickard, Nez Perce Tribe	Jim Woodward, State Senator, District 1
Dianne David, Kootenai Tribe	Samuel Abrahamson, Coeur d’Alene Tribe
Greg Chaney, State Representative, District 10	

Observers: ~~John Judge, Second District Judge; Zachery Schoffstall, FBI;~~ Jessica Marshall, ICDV; Willeena George, Carrying the Message; Paul Frank, Carrying the Message

Staffed by Kelli Brassfield, Idaho Association of Counties

Agenda		Due Date
3:30 p.m.	Call to Order	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Welcome and Roll Call</li> <li>Approve minutes from March 2021 (Action)</li> </ul>	There was a motion to approve the minutes from March 2022 by Scott Sergeant and was seconded by Tai Simpson. Motion carried.
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Logistics and updates for May 6<sup>th</sup> meeting <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Attendance and agenda development</li> </ul> </li> <li>Roles and expectations of subcommittee members</li> </ul>	<p>Ask remaining group if they are going to be there. Kelli will send an email.</p> <p>Meeting to start at 9 am PST and be done by 2 pm PST.</p> <p>Agenda ideas: conference takeaways, EMPA update (sponsors of the legislation/formal thank you), put everything that may need action, law enforcement membership, MOUs, Savannah's Act, data systems (recommendations?), definitions, endangerment factors, bridging gaps, training suggestions, any recommendations, workgroups/topics from the conference, data subcommittee creation, grants.</p> <p>Jessica Marshall will take minutes. There are workgroups meeting during the conferences. Subcommittee members need to attend these workgroups and bring that information to the May 6<sup>th</sup> meeting.</p> <p>LE: Leotis, Harold  Attorney: Scott Sargent and Dan Chadwick  Tribal Leaders: Audrey Jim and Bernie LaSarte  Victim Advocate: Tai Simpson and ?</p>

	<p>Discussion on Tribal Leadership on subcommittee</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• EMPA Update</li> <li>• June meeting date</li> </ul>	<p>We need to do more outreach and get leadership involved. Leadership will be the ones making the decisions when a recommendation comes forward. How can we get them involved? Maybe Bobbi-Jo from the Governor's office can help. Jared Larsen will be attending the conference.</p> <p>This was fully funded. Need to build the mechanism to push out the alert. A subcommittee will be created to determine what factors will be used for the alert. Need names/recommendations of individuals and criteria for the subcommittee. Send to Tanea and include a resume.</p> <p>The clearing house upgrade is still in progress. We will update the system to include the data MMIP information. Maybe create a data collection workgroup to determine what should be collection and how it should be analyzed and distributed. It will take about 6 months to build out. *email to the group to see who is interested in being on the data collection workgroup.</p> <p>Need to work on getting more funding for tribes.</p> <p>The subcommittee will meet on June 13<sup>th</sup>.</p>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Issue(s) for future meetings</li> </ul>	<p>Funding for tribes. Grants</p>
<p>5:00 p.m.</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Adjourn</li> </ul>	

Next Scheduled Meeting: June 13, 2022 Via Zoom